Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: foster carers
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please send me as much detail as possible regarding the following six questions relating to so-called ‘signing on’ payments for new foster carers joining your foster care service. These may also be known as incentive payments for new foster carers:

1. Do you offer incentive payments for new foster carers joining your service?
Answer:

The Council do not provide any incentive payments. 
2.
If such payments are offered, how much is paid to new foster carers? 

3.
If such payments are offered, do you pay a flat fee to all new recruits?

4.
If such payments are offered, are they paid upon sign-up or when a child is first placed?

5.
If such payments are offered, how long has this been in place?

6.
If such payments are offered, has it made a difference to how many foster carers have been recruited since it was introduced?

Qs 2-6 - not applicable

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
